THE ECCLESIOLOGICAL SOCIETY

MINUTES OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 2013

The meeting was held at the St Alban’s Centre, Baldwins Gardens, London EC1N 7AB, on 25 April 2013, and was chaired by Trevor Cooper.

1. The meeting opened at 7.55 p.m. following an excellent lecture by the Rt Revd David Stancliffe entitled ‘Baptismal Fonts: Setting the Font and the Theology of Baptism in Today’s Church’. This was attended by some 50 people, about 40 of whom remained for the AGM. The Chairman welcomed attendees and introduced the members of Council who were present.

2. The minutes of the AGM on 19 April 2012 held at the St Alban’s Centre were approved unanimously.

3. The accounts for the year to 31 December 2012 were presented. In response to a question from Peter Pickering the Chairman explained that the view of the Council is that the benefits to members are exceeding 25% of the subscription, making the Society ineligible to claim Gift Aid. The Treasurer, Andrew Gilmour, reported that the finances were reasonably stable and that the increased cost of subscriptions had not resulted in a large number of resignations. Approval of the accounts (subject to any comments made by our Independent Examiner) was proposed by Paul Velluet and seconded by Valerie Hitchman: approved unanimously.

4. The Annual Report of the Council had been put before attendees: its acceptance was proposed by William Parker and was seconded by Rob Walker and approved unanimously. 

5. Thanks were expressed to David Knight, Brian Freer and to our President and Vice-Presidents for their support and encouragement of the Society and of ecclesiology in general.
6. The election of honorary officers and members of Council was agreed unanimously having been proposed by Lady Alexandra Wedgwood and seconded by Paul Sutherland: Director of Publicity and Publications (Acting): Trevor Cooper; Membership Secretary: Dr Valerie Hitchman; Reviews Editor: Christopher Webster; Editor of ‘Church Crawler’: Phil Draper; Treasurer: Anthony Gilmour; Visits organiser: Ruth Knight; Minutes Secretary: Dr Geoff Brandwood; Members of Council: Dr Paul Barnwell, Dr Suzanna Branfoot, The Revd Dr Lynne Broughton, Sarah Brown, Andrew Derrick, Dr John Elliott, Keith Lovell, Paul Velluet.
7. Mark Ockleton was approved unanimously as Honorary Auditor (that is, the Independent Examiner of the Society’s accounts) having been proposed by Trevor Cooper and seconeded by Christopher Moore.

8. No other business was raised and the Chairman concluded the meeting with an expression of thanks to the Council.

The meeting closed at 8.14 p.m.

